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The Executive Council of the Antelope Valley College met on November 14, 2011. For more 
information, please contact Associated Student Organization President Terrance Myers 722-
6300 ext 6160. 

 
I. ORGANIZATIONAL ITEMS 

1.1Call to order: 4:28 P.M. 
 
1.2 Pledge of Allegiance: Lead by Sandra Govin 
 
1.3 Roll Call:  
President – Terrance Myers - Present 
Vice President, Academic Affairs – Christopher Dundee - Present 
Vice President, Pubic Relations – Iqra Yusufzai, Not Sworn In - Absent 
Vice President, Club Affairs – Julien Brock - Absent 
Treasurer – Victoria Jenne - Sent Proxy, PJ Delgaudio- Present 
Secretary – Alisa Dundee - Absent 
 
Senator: 
Counseling and Matriculation – Vacant 
Enrollment Services – Vacant 
Health Sciences – Matthew Ellison - Absent 
Mathematics, Science and Engineering – Jessica Anderson - Absent 
Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and Economic 
Development – Anthony Bell - Present 
Language Arts and Instructional Resources; Extended Services – Vacant 
Student Development and Services – Edward Oquendo - Present 
Technical Education – Vacant 
Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education – Joey Neher - Present 
  
 
Membership is10, Quorum is 6, 6 were present, Quorum is established. 
 
Student Trustee – – Sandra Govin - Present 
 
1.4 Adoption of the Agenda:  
Moved to adopt the agenda by Joey Neher, seconded by PJ Delgaudio. Motion passed 
5/0/0. 
 
1.5 Approval of the Minutes- October 28, 2011   
 Moved to approve the minutes by PJ Delgaudio, seconded by Christopher Dundee. 
Motion passed 5/0/0. 
 
Moved to revisit roll call by Christopher Dundee, seconded by Edward Oquendo. 
Motion passed 5/0/0. 



President – Terrance Myers - Present 
Vice President, Academic Affairs – Christopher Dundee - Present 
Vice President, Pubic Relations – Iqra Yusufzai, Not Sworn In - Absent 
Vice President, Club Affairs – Julien Brock - Present 
Treasurer – Victoria Jenne - Sent Proxy, PJ Delgaudio - Present 
Secretary – Alisa Dundee - Absent 
 
Senator: 
Counseling and Matriculation – Vacant 
Enrollment Services – Vacant 
Health Sciences – Matthew Ellison - Absent 
Mathematics, Science and Engineering – Jessica Anderson - Absent 
Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and Economic 
Development – Anthony Bell - Present 
Language Arts and Instructional Resources; Extended Services – Vacant 
Student Development and Services – Edward Oquendo - Present 
Technical Education – Vacant 
Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education – Joey Neher - Present 
  
Membership is10, Quorum is 6, 7 were present, Quorum is established. 
 
1.6 Approval of Financial Report.  
Moved to approve the checks and receipts by PJ Delgaudio, seconded by Julien Brock. 
Motion passed 6/0/0. 

 
II. PUBLIC FORUM 

No one spoke during the Public Forum. 
  

III. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
Terrance Myers spoke about the idea of a Senator’s Night, to try and encourage campus 
involvement.  The night would be planned by a couple of ASO officers and would be a 
time to allow the campus to get to know their ASO officers. 
 

IV. ACTION ITEMS 
 
4.1 ASO Committees and Appointments  
Dr. Zimmerman reminded everyone that the Safety Committee needs a student 
representative. 
Sandra Govin also stated that the Distance Education Committee is also looking for a 
student representative. 
 
4.2 ASO/ICC Events  
Sandra Govin gave a report about the ASO Hearts and Hands pantry’s coat drive.  She 
reported that between 50-60 coats have been dispersed already.  Sandra stated that there 
are some coats still available and that they will be placed out in the pantry every 
Wednesday for the rest of the month of November.  Sandra also reported that Rotoract 
and the Firefighters club on campus are collaborating to provide turkey dinners for 6-8 
needy students and their families on campus.  The firefighters club will be delivering 
these dinners to the families on Thanksgiving. 

 
Moved to approve Movie Madness on November 30, 2011 from 12:00 P.M. through 
2:00 P.M. in the Student Lounge with free pizza, popcorn, and soda provided for those 



who attend, as well as 3 opportunity drawings for tickets to the Comedy Club at Bex on 
the BLVD and 2 tickets to the new movie theater on the BLVD with a budget up to  
$300, by Edward Oquendo, seconded by PJ Delgaudio, Motion passed 6/0/0. 
 
Sandra Govin stated that the Oil Tax Initiative has been extended for 150 days to allow 
for more signatures to be collected.  They will also include now taxes on natural gas. 
 
Terrance also spoke about a 3 on 3 basketball tournament and stated that he will check 
if we can hold the event in the Gym on campus.  Dr. Zimmerman suggested that we 
look into this for the Spring Semester. 

 
4.3 Grant Proposals 
No Grant Proposals were presented. 
 
4.4 Conference Follow up 
a. NCSL 
Moved to send a Certificate of Appreciation from AVC ASO to NCSL, by Edward 
Oquendo, seconded by Christopher Dundee, Motion passed 6/0/0. 
 
Dr. Zimmerman reported that the reflection papers are due on November 14, 2011.  She 
stated that she will be reading the papers on that night.  Dr. Zimmerman stated that she 
contacted NCSL and they will be sending the certificate for the CSL program 
participants, as well as the workbooks.  Dr. Zimmerman also stated that she would like 
to meet with each CSL program participant when the workbooks arrive. 
 
Edward Oquendo wanted to thank our Advisor, Dr. Zimmerman, for the great job she 
did with us at NCSL. 
 
Terrance Myers stated that he felt the conference was a great experience. 
 
Dr. Zimmerman stated that we should start thinking about the possibility of bringing a 
presenter from NCSL for the March 3, 2012 Leadership Workshop. 
 
b. General Assembly 
Sandra Govin reported that the Statewide Student Senate (CCCSS) is requesting that all 
ASOs send $1000 from the Student Representative Fee to keep the Council going.  She 
also reported that the Chancellor spoke to the council about “Community College is not 
for everyone”.  The Chancellor has requested that Lifelong learners not come to 
Community Colleges for a while because of the budget to allow for transfer students 
and those seeking degrees to be able to go through.  Basic Skills are also facing changes 
at the state level. 
 
c. Region 6 
Terrance reported that there are 3 Region wide committees still seeking students from 
Region 6.  These committees are the Voter Registration, Advocacy Group, and 
Finances. 
 

V. REPORTS 
            Advisor’s Report  

Dr. Zimmerman reported that there will be a Board meeting tonight, November 14, 
2011 and that it will be Earl Wilson’s last Board meeting.  She stated that ASO may 
want to consider giving a proclamation for Earl Wilson at the March 17th recognition.  



She stated that she was pleased with the Hearts and Hands distribution as well as the 
way the student’s represented AVC at the conferences we attended.  She also thanked 
those who helped with the ticket sales for the Football games.  She also stated that 
Basketball season is starting and we need to prepare for ticket sales for Basketball 
season. 
 
Executive Board Reports-  
President – Terrance reported that there is a possibility that we may have to work 
Volleyball and Soccer games for playoffs if home games happen. 
Vice President, Academic Affairs – Christopher reported that the Vice Chancellor of the 
California Community Colleges has reported that fiscally the state is behind and we 
may face a Tier 2 cut which would be a statewide cut of $102 million. 
Vice President, Club Affairs – Julien reported that the last ICC meeting didn’t go very 
smooth, but it was a good group effort. 
Vice President, Public Relations –  
Treasurer –  
Secretary –  
 
Senator: 
Counseling and Matriculation –  
Enrollment Services –  
Health Sciences –  
Mathematics, Science and Engineering –  
Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and Economic 
Development – Anthony reported that he enjoyed NCSL. 
Language Arts and Instructional Resources; Extended Services – 
Student Development and Services – Edward reported that he created a chat room for 
ASO with video chat available at http://www.tinychat.com/asomeetingroom.  
Technical Education –  
Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education –  
Student Trustee –  
Sandra reported that she will be giving a report at the Board Meeting tonight and that 
she will be thanking Earl Wilson for 36 years of service, she will also report on General 
Assembly.  She will also be bringing up a list of accessibility issues on campus. 
 

V. ANNOUNCEMENTS /UPCOMING MEETINGS AND EVENT  
Next ASO meeting on November 18, 2011 at 2:00 P.M. 
 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 
Moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:35 P.M. by Christopher Dundee, seconded by Joey 
Neher. Motion passed 6/0/0. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 P.M.. 


